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March 3, 1987

TO: James Roberts, Administrator
FROM: Fern Hyde, Chairman, Historic Preservation Committee
RE': Annual Report for 1986

The May 19th dedication of the Hetfield House was the culmination
of the efforts of many people for nearly a year to present this
historic building in its new setting. Several hundred Mountainsiders
attended the ceremony and many residents described it as "a real
home-town, warm affair." .

Special guests were three former mayors as honorary chairmen,
actress Celeste Holm, Assemblywoman Maureen Ogden and Deacon-
Hetfield-descendant William Hetfield. Former Mayor Fred Wilhelms
wss M.C. and Mayor Bruce Geiger the keynote speaker. Entertain-
ment featured a town crier, V.F.W. Color Guard, Joshua Huddy Fife
and Drum Corps, school children dancers and a barbershop quartet.
Walter Heckel provided a flat-bed for the speakers and committee
member Ruth Goense supplied nearly three hundred red geraniums
for decoration. The geraniums were all sold after the program
ended. £lso on sale were historic flags, House paperweights, head-
bands and history books. A charming reception for specially in-
vited guests followed the dedication. The reception was at the
home, studio and grounds of committee member Harry Devlin and his
wife, Wende.

In April a $10.00 raffle book was mailed to every home in Mountainside,
More than one third of our residents responded and some $18,000 for
restoration was realized from all sources. We have a record of
every purchaser and hope to seek a contribution from those who did
not give. The raffle prizes were awarded on May 31st, with the
winning numbers pulled by Hela Young who draws the winners for the
N.J. State Lottery. This "Sneak-A-Peek" program included tours of
the house led by committee members.

The Restoration Committee joined the Preservation Committee in a
Fourth-of-July activity worked out with the Fire Department. Soda,
popcorn, flags, a 50-50 and music (jointly sponsored by the Recreation
department and the Committee) proved to be very popular and should
be continued in 1987. Our Lady of Lourdes was most gracious in


